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MINUTES
Minutes of the Meeting held at held on Wednesday 10th January 2018 at Sandberg, 40 Grosvenor Gardens, London, SW1W 0EB at 10:30am


Present:	Michelle Turner	 		Stone Restoration Services (Chair)
Simon Webb				Artisan Restoration (Dep. Chair)
Keith Hoskins				Carrek Ltd
Claire Wallbridge			NSITG Group Training Officer
Jane Buxey                                        Stone Federation GB
Darren Lawrence                               CITB
Ian Major                                            Stone Train
Graham Coyle                                    Szerelmey Ltd
Adam Willmott                                     Ardex
Kirk Imm                                             Forest of Dean Stone Firms Ltd
Sean Hepburn                                    OSAT NVQ Assessor




Chairman’s remarks

Michelle Turner welcomed the group and thanked them for their continuing support and commitment to the NSITG. Michelle informed group that as Chair of the Stone Sector Trailblazer group she had been approached by Department of Education to Chair a new committee to look at the development of 14-19 T-Level qualifications. More details once known.

.	
Apologies

Apologies had been received from the following: Robert Merry Treasurer, Mark Priestman, Priestman Assocs; David Priestman, Priestman Assocs .Ian Black Hutton Stone, Eric Bignell, Natural Stone Specialist Magazine, Chris Higgs, Marmil ltd.

Treasurer’s Report

Expenditure for 2018 Jan and Feb £3754.00 with a residue of £3,245.60 for remaining quarter.

Approval of January 10th 2018 Minutes.

Minutes approved.


Training Group officer report.

GTO CW reported continued support to member companies to claim funding via skills funding route at CITB. Work on MOU and Business Plan undertaken. CW attended CITB employer forum in Exeter and handed out information sheet on new grant scheme from CITB. CW encouraged members to participate in future Employer Forums. Chair, Michelle Turner, asked for information to be sent to members on details of CITB forums. Link to CITB upcoming events : https://www.citb.co.uk/news-events/events/employer-advisory-forums/  CW to advise members of next tranche of EFs in October. CW attended meetings with Historic England on development of qualifications for 14-19 and T-level discussions. HE offered members participation in a funded brickwork course in February and CW assured that future joint activities would be highlighted to members. 

		

CITB 2018 funding and MOU and Business Plan.

CW informed meeting that group had submitted a completed MOU and Business plan to CITB within timescales. Following members discussions at previous meeting a bid was made to support full funding of 12 candidates on the Stone Professional Practice course previously run under pilot for £27,000.00. with availability for 14 CPD day attendees within programme. Additionally, £3000.00 for PPTLs training for members and £400.00 for a stone specific meeting for members and CITB. CITB have not yet given an outcome. Committee will be informed once outcome known.

 
CADW Wales.

CW reported that CADW, Welsh Government’s Historic Conservation Department had requested a meeting to discuss Stone Masonry training in Wales. CADW have a strategic partnership agreement with CITB, Historic England and Historic Scotland for training development and have identified NSITG as a stakeholder partner. There is little membership in Wales and no college delivery of Stone masonry so this will be a significant partnership to further Stone Masonry Training in Wales. CADW are holding a careers meeting and NSITG will be represented. Details at next meeting.



Training Providers.

CW informed meeting that CITB had awarded Service Level Agreements for the delivery of Stone Specialist Applied Skills Programs for Stone Fixer and Façade Preservation – level 2 to Priestman Associates. An information sheet is appendix 1. 
CW welcomed Sean Hepburn to meeting. SH is an independent OSAT assessor and is available to assess Stone Masonry NVQS in banker, memorial, fixing and cladding . His contact details are Sean Hepburn
Mob - 07584 579 529
Email - info@seanhepburn.co.uk
F/B - https://www.facebook.com/sean.hepburn
CW discussed the need to continually find new contacts for approved assessment of NVQs in stone masonry to give members a range of choices on service
Michelle Turner suggested group should push to recruit a new tranche of façade preservation candidates for a level 2 SASP whilst grant available at current rate.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There was discussion around contractors understanding of various forms of training, assessment and qualification routes that generate levels of grant from CITB. This will be developed more on web page eventually and it was suggested members should contact GTO for clarity on individual basis or local CITB contact via GTO.
. 


Diary of meetings.
For ease of attendance meetings for the remaining year were discussed. A meeting to include colleges will be scheduled for the stone skills competitions to be held at Bath College w/11th-12th May. SFGB to confirm dates and information will be published on webpage. CW will host a meet and greet meeting with colleges and attending masons on the chosen date.

Next full scheduled NSITG meeting will be held to coincide with skills Show at Birmingham NEC w/c 15-17th November. Jane Buxey, CEO, SFGB will ask organisers for a room for meeting and confirm with GTO. Details to follow.

A.O.B
New GDPR was mentioned and GTO CW confirmed details would be gathered and committee informed of any procedures needing to be introduced.

Meeting closed.
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